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You may remember that one of my ñresolutionsò last 

year was to take better care of myself. I said I would get 

a personal trainer and work out both for the exercise aspect and to lose some 

weight. I did that and have lost a little more than 40 pounds over this year. 

That has involved working out an hour twice a week with my trainer and going 

to the fitness center at least a few times in between. Believe it or not, I can 

now lift 140 pounds on barbells. I never thought I would make it the whole 

year, but trying out something new has proven to be enjoyable, a big success 

and certainly much improved my overall health. 

I have been giving thought to what new thing I want to take on for this year 

(besides continuing with my trainer). I know it wonôt be anything as extreme as 

sky diving or running for president. This year I want it to be church related. As 

we have gone through the process of revitalization, first with Don Greer and 

then with our District Superintendent, Sue DôAlessio, some ideas have been 

suggested. Many of these are mission oriented, and that is something we al-

ready do well financially, but not necessarily in a hands-on way. Iôm not sure a 

mission trip to a distant worksite is practical for our congregation, but I am 

looking at alternatives. 

I think one of the things we could do better is congregational care. It is im-

portant to have a systematic way to check on all our shut-ins and see that they 

have regular phone calls or visits from members of the congregation. The Unit-

ed Methodist Women already do this with their greeting card ministry, and I am 

very grateful for that.  
continued on page 2é..  

Dates to Remember: 

January 1 New Yearõs Day, church office closed 

January 5 UMW Executive meeting @ 9:30 am 

January 9 Trustees meeting @ 6:00 pm 

January 17 Church Council @ 6:30 pm 

January 31 Prayer Shawl Ministry @ 9:00 am 

February 13 Trustees meeting @ 6:00 pm 

February 14 Rebekah Circle @ 6:30 pm 

February 18 Finance @ 6:00 pm 

February 21 Esther Circle @ 1:30 pm; Church Council @ 6:30 pm 

February 28 Prayer Shawl Ministry @ 9:00 am 

Wʮlc˛ɵʍ  
2019! 
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é..A Word continued from page 1 

It would also be good to have others work with me in following up after births, hospitalizations, fu-

nerals, or other significant times in life. I would love to have members and friends who are willing 

to visit shut-ins with me or follow up with phone calls when appropriate and desired by the individu-

al, without becoming intrusive or breaking confidentiality. 

So ï I think my goal for this year is to work on a membership nurture plan. It may take the form of 

a ministry team or a small group, even committed individuals. I invite any who would be interested 

in being involved in this developing ministry to speak to me. Again, it can be done through phone 

calls, visits, cards, as well as prayers, so anyone can be a part of it. 

That brings me to the question of what one new thing will you take on this year at the church? It 

could be as simple as signing up to be a greeter or liturgist from time to time. You might want to 

take a turn or two at doing hospitality. We can always use people to run the sound system and the 

projection program, and I plan to have training sessions for both of these.  

If you are proficient in social media, you could assist me in my new role as Administrator and Editor 

to keep our Facebook page as well as our church website creative and up-to-date. Our Nominations 

Committee will be working in January on new leadership for 2019. Perhaps you could volunteer or 

accept an invitation to serve on a committee or ministry team ï and try it out for a year. 

My challenge to you for 2019 is to choose at least one new thing to do for 

your church. And, for those who are not able to physically do something 

outside of your home, you can always pray for your pastor, the staff and 

your church.   

Have a Happy and Blessed New Year!   

Parish Announcements 
Childrenõs Sunday School: Our children did a won-
derful job telling the Christmas story in the Chil-
drenõs Program (more pictures on page 11) on Sun-
day, December 16. We are all so proud of them ð 
and they were all very well behaved in worship. 
Thank you to the teachers: Gretchen Hammen, Linda 
Koester, Dan Graham and Holly Jennings for their 
work on the program. Thank you to Joyce Olson who organized costumes for all the participants. Thank 
you to the Peace Bells who enhanced the service so much with their beautiful playing. 

Sunday School resumes on January 6, 2019 at 9:30 a.m. Once again the children will be learning stories 
of our faith. Please invite any child that you know who does not currently participate to join in. Our Sun-
day School is growing which is a great thing for the children and the church.  

Congratulations and Thank You ñ50% reached:  As you have been reading in previous newsletters we 
were running a little short of our goal of paying 45% of our apportionments. It is my great joy and privi-
lege to tell you that we not only met our goal, but exceeded  it . As of the writing of this article, we have 
collected $13,247.57 for apportionments or almost 50%. By the end of the year, we will reach 50%, or 
$13,482 of our total amount of apportionments of $26,964!!! This is incredible considering we started 
out several years ago paying only 18%. Our District and Conference will be pleased with the additional 
amount we are able to pay this year.  Just as a note, the Finance Committee has raised our goal to 50% 
for next year ð up 5% from our goal this year. May we once again meet and exceed this goal to support 
our ministries beyond the local church. Thanks so much for your generosity. 
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Parish Announcements  
Epiphany Sunday ð January 6, 2019: The word òepiphanyó means òto be revealed.ó At this time of year 
it refers specifically to the revelation of the Christ Child to the Wise Men. This is important in the story of 
our faith because it is the first time that Gentiles (non -Jews) are introduced to the Messiah 
who had come as Savior of the world. The Wise Men came from the East so it likely took them 
up to two years of travel to see the child. We are familiar with the story of how King Herod 
tried to trick them into telling him where the child was, so Herod could get rid of the child.  

By the time the Wise Men reach Jesus, it is believed he was a toddler living in the home of his 
mother and father. Scripture suggests this by using the term ôchildõ instead of ôinfantõ in refer-
ence to Jesus. It also says that the Wise Men went into the ôhouse,õ not a ôstableõ where the child was.  

We will celebrate Epiphany on January 6, 2019, the actual date observed as Epiphany Sunday. The theme 
of decorations on a small Christmas tree will be gold and silver ornaments that many of you brought in 
several years ago when we celebrated Epiphany Sunday. Start off the New Year in a spiritual way by 
bringing your family and friends to this special service.  

Adult Bible Studies : Lynn Van Schyndelõs class meets at 7:30 a.m. on Sunday mornings in the library. 
They will begin meeting in the New Year on June 6, 2019. Currently they are studying the 
book òMaking Sense of the Bible.ó New members are welcome to join at any time. 

Julie Schubringõs class meets in the library at 9:30 a.m. on Sunday mornings, concluding 
by 10:20 a.m. They will begin meeting in the New Year on January 6, 2019. They are be-

ginning a new book called òNeglected Voices,ó which explores the lives of lesser known biblical figures 
who have much to teach us today about the importance of faithfulness in all places and times. New 
members are welcome at any time. 

Pastor Luõs class meets in the lounge on Wednesday mornings from 9:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m. and will begin 
again in the New Year on January 2, 2019. We will study how the Bible was put together, creation stories 
and then a book of the Bible, yet to be decided. If you have some ideas of what you would like to study, 
let Pastor Lucretia know. This is open to men and women who want to get together during the week for 
a study session. (Note that on the third Wednesday of the month we meet at 8:30 a.m. as Pastor Lucretia 
has Circuit Clergy at 10:00 a.m.)  

Jazz Worship and Spaghetti Dinner : Mark your calendars for a return of the NEW Dixie Ramblers Jazz 
Band at Peace United Methodist Church on Sunday, March 3. There will be one worship service that Sun-
day at 10:00 a.m. It will be followed by a Spaghetti Dinner sponsored by the Youth Group. This is the last 
Sunday before Lent begins on March 6, so come and celebrate with us. More details will be coming 
through Wednesday and Sunday announcements next year.  

Lenten Season Begins With Ash Wednesday ð March 6, 2019 : The Season of Lent, the 40 days not 
including Sundays, which leads up to Easter Sunday begins with Ash Wednesday, March 6. We will have 
worship with Communion at 12:10 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. on that day. There will be the imposition of ashes 
on your forehead or hand for those who wish to participate in this ritual. Plan to join us for this solemn 
service as we begin the journey with Jesus to the cross. 

Beat winter boredom with SCRIP : Movies and popcorn and candy, Oh, my! Get out of the 
house to see a current blockbuster. Stumped for ideas? Why not check the òThings to doó cat-
egory on Groupon? From paintball to dance lessons, Groupon always has fresh ideas for you to discover. 
Protect yourself from the cold by bundling up with great deals from one of our many winter apparel re-
tailers. Then get outside and build a snowman or go sledding! Stop by the scrip table in the narthex on 
Sunday mornings to get your scrip cards for all of these and many other fun activities.  
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Your Time and Talent is Needed 

Each year, usually in the fall, the Nominations Committee gathers to select names of 
individuals they believe will be helpful serving on our leadership teams. The reality is 
all members and friends have particular gifts to offer, so it is a matter of trying to 
match oneõs skills and interests to the right committee or council. We postponed 
doing this work for the 2019 Leadership Teams in fall because our Church Confer-

ence was so early. Now that it is January, the Nominations Committee will begin meeting to invite new peo-
ple to serve for a three-year term, with an option for one year for those who want to òtry it out.ó 

Some of you who are already on a committee may want to continue in your responsibilities. Others may feel 
you are ready to do something different or take a break for a little bit. The Nominationõs Committee will be 
checking this out with you and honor your decision. We will also be asking you who have an interest in serv-
ing to let us know where you would like to serve. Of course, along with this process will come a contact with 
those whom we feel could serve our church in a particular way. Please pray about your decision as well as 
step forward to volunteer. See below for a list of the Leadership Teams we have and a brief description as to 
what their work involves. 

Church Council ð Generally meets on the third Thursday of the month unless there are no press-
ing matters, They are in charge of implementing the churchõs mission and vision, that is, re-
viewing the work of other committees, approving the expenditure of funds and scheduling of 
special events. At times small task forces are formed to deal with a particular event or decision 
the church must make. The Chair of each committee serves on the Church Council along with 
several members at large. 

Board of Trustees ð Meets the second Wednesday of the month at 6:00 p.m. They are responsible 
for the needs of the church building and act as a liaison between the Memorial Committee 
and the Church Council. 

Finance Committee ð The Finance Committee comes together as meetings are scheduled, gener-
ally 8 ð 10 times a year. They monitor the financial health of the church, as well as set the 
budget. They also envision ways to generate funds for the budget along with the Church 
Council and the pastor. 

Lay Leadership Nominations Committee ð Usually meets in October/November to discern and 
recruit people to serve on committees or ministry teams. Members have to be willing to con-
tact individuals by phone or in person and be able to keep confidentiality. 

Staff Parish Relations Committee ð Meets on an as needed basis. They serve as the personnel 
committee of the church. Confidentiality is absolutely necessary as they talk about issues re-
lated to staff/pastors/church in relationship to the churchõs mission and vision. 

Mission Committee ð Gathers as meeting are called. Sets the mission emphasis for each month 
and cares for Noisy Can offerings and other Mission speakers. Encourage congregation to 
give or get involved in mission.  

Memorials Committee ð Meetings are scheduled as needed. This committee approves any spend-
ing of memorial funds and refers it to the Finance Committee for their approval. They thank 
those who gave a memorial and contact a family member regarding spending of memorial 
money. 

Fundraising/Decorating Committee ð This committee plans for and carries out fundraising 
events such as the craft fairs and the special music event. They also decorate the Sanctuary 
and the Fellowship Area (Narthex) for different seasons of the church year.  

Membership Nurture ð This is a new committee/ministry team that is being formed 
to relate to the membership of the church in times of joy and times of struggle. 
You can get in on the ground floor of this team by talking to Pastor Lu. 

Other committees that are being revitalized are Worship, Marketing, and Christian Educa-
tion. If you have an interest in any of these area, please speak to Pastor Lu. 
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United Methodist Women  

by Mary Trettin 

Spoken Into Being by 
Michael E. Williams is a 
Spiritual Growth UMW 
Book for 2019.  This is 
a small book, only 107 

pages, and is a book that would lend itself 
very nicely into a group study book.  It is 
about divine encounters through story. 
In this book on storytelling as spiritual explo-
ration, the author, who happens to be a mas-
ter storyteller, shares stories from his life, 
guides us to reflect on our lives, and helps us 
tell our stories.  Using poetry, personal narra-
tive, and retellings of biblical stories, Williams 
leads us to a deeper knowledge of the power 
of narrative. 
 
The stories that capture our attention shape 
us into who we are now and the persons we 
will become. Not all stories serve us well, 
however. Stories of fear stop us in our tracks 
and become roadblocks on the journey, while 
stories of fantasy, no matter how alluring, are 
dead-end streets. 
 
*Spoken into Being** points to a path beyond 
fear and fantasy, a way toward encounters 
with the Holy where all things are being 
made new. 

Reviewed by Rita Wuyts 

   There are no Circle meetings in 
the month of January. Our Execu-
tive Team will meet on Saturday, 
January 5, at 9:30am at the 

home of Rita Wuyts to make plans and set 
dates for the rest of the year. 

February Circle meetings: 

   Rebekah Circle will meet on Thursday, 
February 14, at 6:30pm at the home of 
Nancy Green. Wendy Junemann will give a 
program and Yvonne Rusk will have the Re-
sponse moment. 

   Esther Circle will meet on Thursday, Feb-
ruary 21, at 1:30pm in the church lounge. 
Sandy Derks will serve as hostess and have 
the Response moment. Sharon Buxton will 
give a program. 

   If you are interested in belonging to a group 
of women whose purpose is to make life better 
for women, children and youth around the 
world, give me a call and I would be happy to 
talk to you about our local United Methodist 
Womenôs group. 

Mary Trettin, President   (766-5077) 

#ÑØØÈÖÚØ 3ÚÕÕá ÍÚß 5èÌÌâÐÌÈßãá 
0Ø 5äØËÈë  &ÌÉßåÈßì  âÐÌ 7ØÑâÌË .ÌâÐÚËÑáâ 9ÚÖÌØ ÚÍ 1ÌÈÊÌ 
#ÐäßÊÐ èÑÕÕ ÉÌ ÐÚÕËÑØÏ È ÍåØËßÈÑáÌß ÈƢÌß ÌÈÊÐ 5äØËÈë ÖÚßÙÑØÏ 
áÌßçÑÊÌ  )Ø ÛÕÈÊÌ ÚÍ âÐÌ äáäÈÕ ÐÚáÛÑâÈÕÑâì âàÌÈâá  ëÚä èÑÕÕ ÉÌ ÈÉÕÌ âÚ 
ÛäßÊÐÈáÌ ÊÑØØÈÖÚØ ßÚÕÕá  æÈÕÌØâÑØÌ ÊÚÚÔÑÌá ÈØË ƞåÑâ ÊäÛá ÍÚß 
ëÚäß áèÌÌâÐÌÈßãá   #ÚÖÛÕÑÖÌØâÈßì ÊÚƁÌÌ  ÐÚâ ÊÑËÌß ÈØË ÒäÑÊÌ èÑÕÕ ÈÕáÚ ÉÌ ÈæÈÑÕÈÉÕÌ ÍÚß 
ëÚä âÚ ÌØÒÚë èÑâÐ ëÚäß âàÌÈâá   

6ÐÈØÔ ëÚä ÍÚß áäÛÛÚßãÑØÏ ëÚäß ÊÐäßÊÐ âÐßÚäÏÐ âÐÌ 7ØÑâÌË .ÌâÐÚËÑáâ 9ÚÖÌØ 

Ě Ćæ ÿíÓ 2ÙÎÙÿÌÙĖˋ ĆĥĖ˨̀ ĆíĚĴ -ÀĀÀ˩ÿĆĥĀġ íĚ ˶ʼʶʽːʵʼː µÙ
Ĳíúú ëÀıÙ ĆĀÙ ÿĆĖÙ ÎĆúúÙÎġíĆĀ ÓÀġÙ ÌÙæĆĖÙ ġëÙ ÙĀÓ Ćæ ġëÙ
ĴÙÀĖ ġĆ ĖÙÀÎë ĆĥĖ çĆÀú Ćæ ˶ʽʴʴː µÙ ÀúĚĆ ÎĆúúÙÎġÙÓ ʵʴʻ íġÙÿĚ
ĆĀ ĆĥĖ ëÀġˋ ÿíġġÙĀ ÀĀÓ ĚÎÀĖæ ġĖÙÙː ¢ëÙĚÙ çíæġĚ Ĳíúú ÌÙ ÓĆĀÀġˡ
ÙÓ ġĆ ġëÙ -ĆÿÿĥĀíġĴ -úĆġëÙĚ -úĆĚÙġː ¢ëÀĀ÷ ĴĆĥ ġĆ ÙıÙĖĴĆĀÙ
ġëÀġ ÓĆĀÀġÙĚ ġĆ ĆĥĖ ÿíĚĚíĆĀ çíıíĀç ġëĖĆĥçëĆĥġ ġëÙ ĴÙÀĖː 
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Our snow policy for worship and church meetings will be the same as it has been in previous years. 

Please use your best wisdom in deciding whether to venture out or not. In general, Pastor Lu will be at the         

 church and will plan to have services unless the weather is really awful and almost everything else is 

 closed. She will also plan to cover Sunday School for any children who come even if teachers are not 

 able to get here. An email will be sent as soon as possible if there will be no worship. We try to get  

 announcements on the radio and TV, but if in doubt, you can always call the church office at 766-3311 

 or Pastor Luõs cell phone at 920-538-0538.  

       Also, we need snow shovelers for the front walks of the church, from the church to  

       Wisconsin Avenue and from the driveway in to the driveway out of the parking lot, snow  

       blower and shovels are provided at the church. A signup schedule is available in the narthex.  

The Youth Group Cookie Fundraiser 
was a huge success. They frosted 
900 cookies on Saturday morning, 
December 8, in a pretty short period 
of time. It was really fun and a lot 
of work was done with most of the 
frosting ending up on the cookies. 
All cookies were sold except for 8 dozen that 
were donated to hospitality for use on the Chil-
drenôs Christmas Program Sunday. The total 
proceeds are still being figured out, but the 
youth will give 10% of the amount raised to the 
general fund of the church as their tithe to our 
ministry. By the way, everyone said the cookies 
were delicious so if you missed out this year, be 
sure to order next year! 

The Youth Group will resume after the New 
Year and are looking forward to going to QUAKE 
ï a weekend spiritual and fun event for teens. 
All youth in grades 6 - 12 are invited and wel-
come to join the group. They meet for Sunday 
School in the lower level of the church in the 
youth room at 9:30 a.m. and will begin again 
on January 6, 2019. 

The youth frosted  

900 cookies!  


